BRADWAY ACTION GROUP

Open Meeting: Tuesday 3 July 2012, Bradway Primary School Hall.

Attendance: 27 members and residents including Councillors Hill, Otten and Ross. Apologies had been received from Rob Wilks, Frank Richardson.

The Chairman introduced the Agenda for the evening. Once again we had been unable to arrange a speaker on woodland management.  John Kirkman had stepped in to talk on Bradway Birds, to be followed by discussion of issues of interest to Bradway residents.

Bradway Birds.

John Kirkman explained the work of the British Trust for Ornithology which has been gathering statistics and supporting scientific research into British Birds since 1933. Information on bird numbers has been gathered on a regular and consistent basis that provides a good picture of how well species are surviving be they declining or increasing year on year. He provided some statistics to show which species were doing well and which are in decline. Since the 1970s blackbirds, blue tits and starlings have declined but are now coming back. Increasing populations include song thrush, collared dove, pigeons, black caps, goldfinches, coal tits, nuthatches, and magpies for which last species Sheffield has the densest population in Europe. Nationally green finch, bull finch and blackbird are in decline, but not in Bradway. 

Bradway is still well wooded and supports carrion crows, jackdaws, rooks, thrushes, finches, tits and wrens.  There is at least one yellow hammer, and there are tree sparrows and woodpeckers, though now we seldom see wagtails which were once a common sight. Garden birds are well represented, perhaps because so many people feed them. House sparrows, blackbirds, blue tits and black caps are often seen on feeders. Robins and the occasional siskin may be seen, and we also have a patrolling sparrow hawk. Buzzards and red kites have now been spotted in South Yorkshire.  One "problem" many complain about has been the growth in the wood pigeon population. What we need to encourage is a diverse habitat. Rowan, birch, holly, cotoneaster provide a range of foods. Gardens should aim for four layers: trees, shrubs, a low scrub layer, and at ground level grasses and mosses.  

Current Issues

NatWest Bank Building 

It is understood that the building has been sold to a local trustee fund that is testing the water for development of one or two shop units. 

Railway Banking 

BAG has received assurances that the work on the banking at the side of Twentywell Lane is being carried out within environmental guidelines so as to minimise disruption to local wild life, in particular nesting birds, with regular monitoring by an ecologist.

Dore Park and Ride 

Councillor Ross provided an update on the long delayed implementation of the Park and Ride facility. There appears to have been some misunderstanding between SYPTE and the Planning Department over what exactly is required by way of a crossing to serve the Park and Ride. Progress is now down to SYPTE who are talking about work in the late autumn and opening in spring 1213 though there may be funding problems for them to overcome before this project is completed.

Bus Consultation 

The Sheffield Bus Partnership is undertaking a  quick consultation on proposed changes to some routes from October and the introduction of "a range of better value tickets" including a one-way ticket allowing a change of bus or tram, useful for hospital trips. Discussion identified dissatisfaction with the consultation process and the lack of forward thinking for interconnection with bus routes leading west from Sheffield or to Dore Station. No notice seems to have been taken of issues raised by Bradway residents during the last consultation. It was agreed that the Chairman should write on behalf of BAG setting out the various issues raised. Those present were also invited to respond.   

20mph Areas 

Councillor Hill provided an update. SCC is seeking to operate five pilot schemes, one per Community Assembly. The concept is not just about reducing speeds in built-up areas but is also to improve the safety of pedestrians and cyclists and the general quality of life for residents. The SWCA has identified two possible pilot areas. For the time being Bradway will not be affected. 

Poynton Woods Pathway Improvements 

The Chairman explained the improvements that were to be undertaken to provide a safer pathway through Poynton Woods for those wishing to access Baslow Road and Dore Station. Volunteers were sought to assist on 7/8 July.

GO- ONLINE

Councillor Hill provided information on starter/refresher courses on using the internet, to start end July.

Meeting closed at 9.10 p.m.

